

# Public Document Pack



Neuadd y Sir  
Y Rhadyr  
Brynbuga  
NP15 1GA

Dydd Mawrth, 16 Ionawr 2018

## Hysbysiad o gyfarfod

# Pwyllgor Ardal Severnside

Dydd Mercher, 24ain Ionawr, 2018 at 10.00 am

## AGENDA

**BYDD CYFARFOD CYN I AELODAU'R PWYLLGOR 30 COFNODION CYN I'R  
CYCHWYN Y CYFARFOD**

Eitem ddim	Eitem	Tudalennau
1.	Ymddiheuriadau am absenoldeb	
2.	Datganiadau o Fuddiant	
3.	Gadarnhau a llofnodi cofnodion y cyfarfod blaenorol a gynhaliwyd ar 27 Medi 2017	1 - 4
4.	Fforwm Agored i'r Cyhoedd	
5.	Traffig ar y B4245	
6.	Grantiau ardal	
7.	Diweddariad tîm tref	
8.	Cadarnhau dyddiad ac amser y cyfarfod nesaf	

**Paul Matthews**

**Prif Weithredwr**

## CYNGOR SIR FYNWY

### MAE CYFANSODDIAD Y PWYLLGOR FEL SY'N DILYN:

Cynghorwyr Sir:

D. Evans  
J.Watkins  
J. Higginson  
A. Easson  
P.A. Fox  
L. Guppy  
F. Taylor  
A.Davies  
L.Dymock

### **Gwybodaeth Gyhoeddus**

#### **Mynediad i gopiâu papur o agendâu ac adroddiadau**

Gellir darparu copi o'r agenda hwn ac adroddiadau perthnasol i aelodau'r cyhoedd sy'n mynychu cyfarfod drwy ofyn am gopi gan Gwasanaethau Democrataidd ar 01633 644219. Dylid nodi fod yn rhaid i ni dderbyn 24 awr o hysbysiad cyn y cyfarfod er mwyn darparu copi caled o'r agenda hwn i chi.

#### **Edrych ar y cyfarfod ar-lein**

Gellir gweld y cyfarfod ar-lein yn fyw neu'n dilyn y cyfarfod drwy fynd i [www.monmouthshire.gov.uk](http://www.monmouthshire.gov.uk) neu drwy ymweld â'n tudalen Youtube drwy chwilio am MonmouthshireCC. Drwy fynd i mewn i'r ystafell gyfarfod, fel aelod o'r cyhoedd neu i gymryd rhan yn y cyfarfod, rydych yn caniatáu i gael eich ffilmio ac i ddefnydd posibl y delweddau a'r recordiadau sain hynny gan y Cyngor.

#### **Y Gymraeg**

Mae'r Cyngor yn croesawu cyfraniadau gan aelodau'r cyhoedd drwy gyfrwng y Gymraeg neu'r Saesneg. Gofynnwn gyda dyledus barch i chi roi 5 diwrnod o hysbysiad cyn y cyfarfod os dymunwch siarad yn Gymraeg fel y gallwn ddarparu ar gyfer eich anghenion.

# Nodau a Gwerthoedd Cyngor Sir Fynwy

## Cymunedau Cynaliadwy a Chryf

### Canlyniadau y gweithiwn i'w cyflawni

#### Neb yn cael ei adael ar ôl

- Gall pobl hŷn fyw bywyd da
- Pobl â mynediad i dai addas a fforddiadwy
- Pobl â mynediad a symudedd da

#### Pobl yn hyderus, galluog ac yn cymryd rhan

- Camddefnyddio alcohol a chyffuriau ddim yn effeithio ar fywydau pobl
- Teuluoedd yn cael eu cefnogi
- Pobl yn teimlo'n ddiogel

#### Ein sir yn ffynnu

- Busnes a menter
- Pobl â mynediad i ddysgu ymarferol a hyblyg
- Pobl yn diogelu ac yn cyfoethogi'r amgylchedd

### Ein blaenoriaethau

- Ysgolion
- Diogelu pobl agored i niwed
- Cefnogi busnes a chreu swyddi
- Cynnal gwasanaethau sy'n hygyrch yn lleol

### Ein gwerthoedd

- **Bod yn agored:** anelwn fod yn agored ac onest i ddatblygu perthnasoedd ymddiriedus
- **Tegwch:** anelwn ddarparu dewis teg, cyfleoedd a phrofiadau a dod yn sefydliad a adeiladwyd ar barch un at y llall.
- **Hyblygrwydd:** anelwn fod yn hyblyg yn ein syniadau a'n gweithredoedd i ddod yn sefydliad effeithlon ac effeithiol.
- **Gwaith tîm:** anelwn gydweithio i rannu ein llwyddiannau a'n methiannau drwy adeiladu ar ein cryfderau a chefnogi ein gilydd i gyflawni ein nodau.

This page is intentionally left blank

# Public Document Pack **Agenda Item 3**

## MONMOUTHSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

**Minutes of the meeting of Severnside Area Committee held  
at Magor Church Centre - Magor on Wednesday, 27th September, 2017 at 10.00 am**

**PRESENT:** County Councillors: D. Evans (Chair)

J. Watkins, P.A. Fox and A.Davies

### **OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:**

Philip Thomas	Development Services Manager
Paul White	Specialist Environmental Health Officer
Huw Owen	Specialist Environment Health Officer
Paula Harris	Democratic Services Officer
Nia Morrison	Development Management Officer

#### **1. Apologies for Absence**

County Councillors Taylor, Higginson, Guppy, Easson and Dymock.

#### **2. Declarations of Interest**

None.

#### **3. Confirm and sign the minutes of the previous meeting held on the 28th June 2017**

The minutes of the Committee were confirmed and signed by the Chairman.

#### **4. Public Open Forum**

Trevor Harris, who attended the meeting held on the 28<sup>th</sup> June 2017 attended the meeting to receive an update on the issue of HGV vehicles driving through local villages.

Unfortunately no highways officers were available to attend the meeting and Mr Harris will be provided with an update via email.

#### **5. Proposed waste treatment works at Portskewett Industrial Estate**

The Committee were joined by members of a local action group S.T.O.P. who sought the committee's support in opposing a proposed waste treatment works at Portskewett Industrial Estate.

## MONMOUTHSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

### **Minutes of the meeting of Severnside Area Committee held at Magor Church Centre - Magor on Wednesday, 27th September, 2017 at 10.00 am**

The members of the group gave the committee a background to the issue and advised that the air quality review by Air Quality Consultants was tasked to analyse information provided to support the controversial application by Bristol-based firm DPS Solutions, this report identified major issues.

The company intends to build two chimneys at Severn Bridge Industrial Estate which could process 20,000 tonnes of non-metal car parts per year, however the review found that the assessment did not specify procedures that would be in place in varying states of operation.

Various findings of the report were discussed including;

No allowance for start-up, shutdown or abnormal operating conditions has been provided.

Facilities such as this one, are required to include generators to provide emergency power and are also used to provide the initial power during the facility start-up process.

Emissions released from generators have the potential to impact upon air quality in the local area, even when only operated for short periods, and should be assessed.

It also found that it failed to disclose all relevant pollutants and an odour assessment, or take into account off-site emissions from vehicles visiting the site.

County Councillor A. Davies spoke of his personal experience of managing a plant that had emission issues and that there had to be very close control over what was emitted, like dioxins and had grave doubts about how much experience DPS have.

Environmental Health Officer Paul White advised that he had rejected two permit applications by DPS due to a lack of and contradicting – information and that the applicants have until November 3<sup>rd</sup> 2017 to remedy.

Building control Manager Philip Thomas advised that planning application, could take several more months to resolve has attracted nearly 250 objections to date.

County Councillor P. Fox spoke of his support for the residents in opposing this proposed development and asked for an update at the next Severnside Committee meeting.

#### **6. Area Grant Update**

A statement was provided by Cath Fallon, Head of Economy and Innovation in respect of the current position on Area Grant allocation.

In response to an information request by Cllr Evans regarding the Area Committee Grants I wish to provide the following statement.

## MONMOUTHSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

### **Minutes of the meeting of Severnside Area Committee held at Magor Church Centre - Magor on Wednesday, 27th September, 2017 at 10.00 am**

Further to a review of Community Governance in March 2017 Council agreed to pilot a review of Area Committees in Bryn y Cwm. To guide the delivery of the pilot a number of parameters were set which were subsequently agreed at the Bryn y Cwm Area Forum on the 12th July 2017 namely:

- To take forward the agreement to disband the Programme Board and the Community Forum, with the Area Committee to be retained as the sole structure;
- To act as the Area Cluster representative forum for the Bryn y Cwm Area thus reducing any potential for duplication;
- To extend an invitation to include a single representative from each of the Town and Community Councils in the proposed pilot area with each representative having voting rights during the pilot. Also an open invitation to be extended to other Area Committees during the pilot phase.

The pilot will take place over a twelve month period starting in September 2017 after which its success will be measured using the following proposed indicators:

- No. of issues raised by the public appearing as an agenda item and the resulting outcomes;
- No. of recommendations reported to the Authority by a County Councillor on behalf of the Committee; and
- No. of representatives attending regularly from other Area Committees.

In addition, the Bryn Y Cwm Area Committee agreed to take part in a review exercise during the twelve month period. The exercise will include a consultation in relation to the strategic coordination of Area Committee Grant funding, to be distributed equally amongst the five Cluster Areas.

It is proposed that funding will be allocated on an annual basis, subject to evidence of how it addresses local needs and priorities, maximises opportunities and impact e.g. use as match funding and attributes to the county's wellbeing objectives.

Further to the pilot on the 9th October 2017 Cabinet approved the restructuring of the Whole Place and Partnerships team to create a newly focussed Community Development and Partnerships Team.

Therefore given the Bryn y Cwm pilot and the recent restructure approval, all Area Committee Grants will be suspended, pending the development of new criteria in line with the associated outcomes.

A further statement will be provided once the findings of the pilot have been reviewed.

## **MONMOUTHSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL**

**Minutes of the meeting of Severnside Area Committee held  
at Magor Church Centre - Magor on Wednesday, 27th September, 2017 at 10.00 am**

### **7. Town Team**

The Committee received an update from Aaron Reeks regarding recent Caldicot Town Team activities including;

- Events
- Retail Units
- Seating in the town
- Painting
- Forward action plans

Members of the Committee welcomed the hard work of the Town Team and County Councillor A. Davies welcomed the appointment of a Project Manager as a positive move and stressed the importance of market research taking place so that we can best understand what would attract businesses to the town.

### **8. Area Grant Thank You letters**

The thank you letters were acknowledged by the Committee.

### **9. Date and time of next meeting - 24th Jan 2018 10am – venue TBC**

**The meeting ended at 12.01pm**